[image: image1.jpg]Box 111 | 9 North Third Street | Philadelphia, PA 19106 | 215.440.7000 | www.oldcity.org





November 23, 2010

Councilman Frank DiCicco

Room 332, City Hall

Philadelphia PA 19107

Re: Bill 100552, 401 Race Street Development Proposal

Dear Councilman DiCicco,

As a result our well-attended community meeting last evening, and the input provided by you, Mr. Ambrosi, and the many residents who attended that meeting, the OCCA Developments Committee, at its regularly scheduled meeting this morning, has voted the following positions:

1.
It is the position of the OCCA Developments Committee that the ordinance proposed for 401 Race Street change only the underlying zoning from L-4 to C-3, and that NO approvals be included.  

Should you not accept our position and continue to include use approvals within the proposed Ordinance, we ask that the following points be incorporated as revisions to the latest draft Bill that Ron Patterson sent us earlier today:

2. It is the position of the OCCA Developments Committee that the controls included in Code Section 14-1610 (Old City zoning overlay) and Code Section 14-1604.1 (signage controls) be left in effect, and not be removed from this parcel by the proposed ordinance;

3. It is the position of the OCCA Developments Committee that the proposed ordinance NOT include any use approvals for the ground-floor 35,000 s.f. retail / commercial space, due to the absence of  any definition or formalized plan for that area; 

4. It is the position of the OCCA Developments Committee that there should be NO approvals for signage of any type included in the proposed ordinance; and
5. It is the position of the OCCA Developments Committee that the proposed ordinance Use approvals for a restaurant, entertainment, and public assembly be limited to only the area of the hotel component of the proposed project.

We hope that our above points can be fully incorporated into Bill 100552 prior to the hearing scheduled for Monday, November 29, 2010.  Of course, we remain at your disposal to discuss our position relative to these points.  We trust that you will provide us with a copy of any amended version of the proposed Bill that you plan to introduce, prior to that hearing of November 29th, so that we may have time to review it.

Respectfully Submitted,
Joe Schiavo, Vice-chair,

OCCA, Developments Committee
c. 
Mr. Ron Patterson, for Arc Properties
